
GOA Meeting Minutes - Nov. 12th 

Members present​​:  Carolyn Berger, Colleen Carlberg, Agnes El Yakine, Janet Kester, Mara Resendiz, 

Michaela Shafar 

Updates​​: 

● Spirit Wear-​​ distributed - $211.56 ended up profit.  Thank you to Waist Up - the kids love the 
shirts!  Thanks to Tracy Goeringer for placing the order and sorting shirts. 

● Shirts (tuxedo)​​ – ordered.  45 shirts ordered, Agnes El Yakine placed the order.  Will be received 
soon. 

● Dairy Queen -​​ Ray Szull and Chris Kolcz - Colleen will get a list of volunteers to Ray and Chris. 
● Coupon Book Fundraiser-​​ Colleen Carlberg books are out to families 9 books sold online to date. 

We will get $12.50 for every book we sell.  Now there is an app online where students can order, 
in addition to the paper copy.  Timed out so they were passed out before Thanksgiving/Black 
Friday. 

● Membership flyers​​ sent out.  $220.00 collected to date.  Our budget is $400; so we’re halfway 
there. 

● Volunteer forms​​ returned.  Colleen will recap the volunteers. 
● New Officers​​ - Secretary Chris Kolcz, VP Michaela Shafar 

 
Ms. Berger Updates: 
 

● Fall Concert​​ for the 8th Grade Orchestra was on Thursday, October 18.  The students did a great 
job! 

● The EGHS Junior/Senior High Night​​ performance was on ​Thursday, November 8.  ​​This is the 
second performance from the 8th Grade Orchestra.  It was a positive experience. 

● ILMEA District 7 Junior Festival - ​​was last Saturday, November 3 at Schaumburg High School.  
● The Winter Orchestra Concerts​​ are on ​Wednesday, January 16 ​​at 5:30 p.m. (5th and 7th Grade 

Orchestras) and 7:30 p.m. (6th and 8th Grade Orchestras). 
● Long Term Sub​​ - Bill Baar is the long term sub while Mrs. Berger is on maternity leave.  He’s the 

retired EGHS Orchestra Director. 
 

Discussion items: 
 

● Next meetings 2​nd​ Monday of each month we can change the date if needed)   6:30 pm: 

o No Dec meeting 
o Jan 14​th 

 
All other Business 

 
● Secret Santa​​ - students can ask sub if this is a possibility 

 
Meeting ended​​ at 6:55 p.m. 
 

 


